
Why I Serve ... 
By Sherry Gaylor 

Wilmington District 
 

This was a calling to me and I wouldn’t trade this 
experience for anything. There is no better place to be 
part of a team, no better place to grow morally and 
ethically than here at Gulf Region Division Central 
District. I volunteered to serve for my sons and my 
grand kids. You truly understand the importance of your 
job when you see the impact you’re having on families 
here in Iraq, as you help provide them things we take 

for granted … running 
water, functioning sewer 
system, electricity, nice 
school for their children. 
We’re overseeing 
hundreds of such 
projects and it touches 
your heart. Bottom line 
— we’re making a 
difference. 
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GRC Contracting Division Chief Sherry Gaylor talks to one of 
300 Iraqi business representatives attending a Contracting and 
Networking Opportunity Day hosted by the U.S. Army Corps of 
Engineers in Baghdad. Gulf Region Division is overseeing 
$4 billion in construction this year throughout Iraq. 
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